Strategy and Regeneration Scrutiny.

Crime and Disorder Panel – Notes from the panel held on the 5 March 2007.

Corporate Security Strategy presented by Bruce Jassi, Don Brown and Councillor Lancaster.
The report presented to members outlines proposals to upgrade, integrate and develop the City’s CCTV security system to ensure it is fit for present and future provision.

This extensive piece of work is still in its infancy. The City Council will be one of the major partners, opportunities are open to others to join i.e. the PCT with regards the Lift Centres, and the university also has a large control room. This is an evolving process.

The Council have received capital project provision of £2m to use over the next two years; some of the funds will be spent on a consultant who will oversee the development of the project.

A Corporate Security Improvement Project Board has been setup to oversee the completion of the project and beyond. 

The system will encapsulate all external cameras and will include the option to move the CCTV function from the Eccles base to Turnpike House with the backup system remaining in Eccles. An audit of private sector cameras will be undertaken.

Councillor Lancaster informed members of the moves to utilise a downlink, which would enable the police to view real time pictures from portals in police stations linked with the CCTV control room.

There is presently a PFI scheme looking at lampposts in the city, along with a Street Lighting Strategy. There may be a possibility of utilising lampposts for CCTV as they do in Westminster.

The use of talking CCTV has recently been extended; the Council received funding to install 11 cameras on Liverpool Road. 

The panel will continue to have an active input in the process. 

As well as Karen Lucas being an active member of the Corporate Security Improvement Project Board, Councillor Lancaster said he would also welcome the input from a member of the panel.

Review of the Community Sector Team’s presented by Chief Superintendent Kevin Mulligan.
Chief Superintendent Kevin Mulligan provided an overview of the recent review of the Community Sector Team Meetings, which was instigated by the police. There are presently no terms of reference for the meetings or mandatory attendance by any of our partners. 

It is envisaged that the present Community Sector Team Meetings will be called Local Partnership Groups (LPBG).

It is envisaged that Community Committees will raise any concerns that there may be in the local community, which will be passed through to the LPBG.

This is an evolving process and will be open to review.

Guidance was sought with regards the process of the review and with whom the reviewing officer should consult, councillors were not included in the consultation.

Members raised concerns that ward councillors will not be permitted to join part B of the meeting, which will discuss individuals and families who are involved in crime and anti social behaviour. 

Members concluded that there needs to be stronger links between Neighbourhood Managers and their local councillors.

The report will be presented at Cabinet Briefing on the 27 March 2007. 

Members requested a copy of the paper prior to presentation, to allow the opportunity to include the panel’s comments. Karen Lucas to action accordingly
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